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Museum Collection Continues to Grow 

December 2013 

The word is getting out about our 
the new museum...visitors stop by, 
and donors of all kinds have paid 
us a call. Many come to view the 
collection of Don Limpert; others to 
add to that collection with their own 
GAR memorabilia.  

We’re thrilled to receive numerous 
artifacts from the descendents of  
Charles Fowler, a prominent mem-
ber of the James Brainerd Post 111 
here in Eaton Rapids. He is also 
the brother of Mary Edith “Minnie” 
Fowler Miller, of the Miller Dairy 
family and served as Mayor of 
Eaton Rapids for a time. He passed 
away in 1928. 

The recent acquisitions include 
numerous G.A.R. encampment 
ribbons and badges that belonged 
to Mr. Fowler, all of which help fill in 
the details of our local history. They 

were donated by Karin Watkins-
Bulger and her brother Todd Wat-
kins, along with other photos and 
memorabilia. A large framed poster 
was donated by Rick Fowler, of 
Holt.  A GAR Post 111 grave 
marker is on loan to us from a gen-
tleman in Springport.  Sue Noyes 
donated a  poster from the Grand 
Haven GAR Post.  

One of our volunteers, Harold Hol-
comb, donated a notebook full of 
information about his great grandfa-
ther, Eli Cook, who was part of Ber-
dan’s Sharpshooters.. Mr. Cook 
served as commander of the post 
for awhile, and his wife, Elizabeth, 
was part of the local Women’s Re-
lief Corps. Mr. Holcomb has pro-
vided photos of both Eli and Eliza-
beth Cook for our collection.  

Thank you to all of our Donors! 

Charles Fowler (lower left),  
Luman Fowler (to the right of 
the banner, back row) and  
Eli Cook (upper right) in this 
G.A.R. photo. The bronze 
button Charles is wearing in 
his button hole on his lapel is 
probably the same one that 
Bulger and Watkins donated 
to the Museum. (see below) 
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Seasons Greetings  
from all of us at the  

GAR Museum! 

G.A.R. MUSEUM Dispatch 
Department of Michigan, James Brainerd Post #111 

224 S. Main St. Eaton Rapids Mi  48827 
Open the first two Wednesdays each month 10-5, Patriotic holidays, and by appointment 
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The resignation of one of the museum’s early organiz-
ers, former Eaton Rapids Mayor Jamie Davidson, 
prompted a search for a new member for our Board of 
Directors.   

In keeping with the By Laws of our organization, a rep-
resentative associated with the City of Eaton Rapids 
was needed.  Scott Poyer, the City’s Utility Director, 
name was suggested and was unanimously accepted 
to fill the open position. Scott has already volunteered 
in various aspects for the organization.  

Mr. Poyer has worked for the City of Eaton Rapids for 
the past 13 years as City Superintendent and as the 
Utility Director.  With a strong interest in the Civil War, 
he credits the late Bob Hoffman, another local history 
buff that worked for the City, for spurring his interest in 
the G.A.R.  

Scott told us that he is honored for the opportunity to 
serve on the GAR Board and looks forward to being 

very involved with the Museum. He sees it growing and 
becoming a destination spot to attract visitors to Eaton 
Rapids. 

Scott attended Ferris State College, and previously was 
employed by Consumers Energy. He lives in Eaton 
Rapids with his wife and 
three children.  

Scott will also serve on 
the Building Maintenance 
and Security Committee 
and the Renovation/
Restoration Committee. 

Welcome, Scott! 

 

Musician, automotive technician, Civil War re-enactor, 
history buff, and woodworker: just a few of the terms to 
describe Chris Allen.  He can now add another title to 
that list, that of  vice president of the GARMH&M Board 
of Directors.  Chris has been on the board of directors 
since it started; a recent resignation of another member 
opened the position of Vice President and Chris was 
perfect fit for that office.  

Chris grew up in Holt, Michigan, and graduated from 
Holt High School. He works as an automotive techni-
cian and owns Island City Woodcrafts and Restoration 
in Eaton Rapids. He reenacted with the 7th Michigan 
Volunteer Infantry Co. B, served as both Vice President 
and President of that organization. He co-founded the 

Historic Fort Wayne Coalition, and served as Vice 
President of the organization for several years. He was 
elected to a seat on the original Board of Directors for 
the GAR Museum and is now Vice President of the 
Board. He and his wife of 28 years live in a historic 
home in Eaton Rapids.  

Chris serves as Chairman of the Building Maintenance 
and Security Committee, chairman of the Building Res-
toration/Renovation committee, is on the Volunteer 
Committee and the Program Development and Events 
committee. 

 

 

The Last G.A.R member: 
Albert Henry Woolson (Minnesota) 
(February 11, 1847 – August 2, 1956) 
He was the last surviving member of 
the Union Army who served in 
the American Civil War. He died at 
age 109. Upon his death the G.A.R. 
was dissolved because there was no 
one else left as a member. 

Albert started out as a drummer boy; 
his regiment never saw action.  

The Newest GARMH&M Board Member: Scott PoyerThe Newest GARMH&M Board Member: Scott PoyerThe Newest GARMH&M Board Member: Scott PoyerThe Newest GARMH&M Board Member: Scott Poyer    

Special thanks to  

Jamie Davidson  

for all his work  

to get the museum 

in operation. Your  

assistance was 

greatly appreciated! 
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Visit our website: 

www.garmuseum.com 

Find us on Facebook: 

https://www.facebook.com/ 

GARBrainerdPost111MemorialHalland 

Museum 

 



 

We’d like to take the time to recognize one of our star volunteers, Harold Holcomb.  Harold lives in the Grand Rapids area, but drives 
over to our museum to help out quite regularly, which is very much appreciated! Harold also is a member and the secretary of the 
Lansing/Sunfield Curtenius Guard Camp #17 Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War.  

It’s a special labor of love for Harold, as he knows he is also representing his great grandfather, Eli Cook, who spent a lot of time in the 
G.A.R. Hall in downtown Eaton Rapids; Mr. Cook, in addition to being a part of Berdan’s Sharpshooters during the Civil War, served as 
Commander of the James Brainerd Post #111 for  several years. Harold’s  great grandmother, Elizabeth Cook, was  also a very active 
part of the local Women’s Relief Corps.  

It’s fascinating to see history turn full circle like this! Thank 
you for all your help, Harold! 
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the day-to-day business obligations and also 
some of the less involved maintenance and  

 

renovation items.  However, we still can use 
more volunteers.  Elsewhere in this newsletter 
you will find how you might be able to help by 
volunteering.   

We hope you will consider helping us make 
this endeavor into the best living memorial to 
our Civil War veterans and the most signifi-
cant and influential veterans’ organization in 
the history of our country. 

 

Keith G. HarrisonKeith G. HarrisonKeith G. HarrisonKeith G. Harrison    
President 

GAR Memorial Hall & Museum 
Email: GARMichigan@gmail.com 

��������Harold�Holcomb�

Harold Holcomb 

Welcome to our inaugural newsletter.  

Many hours have gone into getting the new 
Grand Army of the Republic (GAR) Memorial 
Hall and Museum in Eaton Rapids up and 
running.  Our overall goal in this endeavor is 
eventually to create the single largest and 
most extensive museum dedicated to the 
memory of the Grand Army of the Republic in 
the state.  Yes, it is a lofty goal, but we be-
lieve, with the assistance of our Board and 
our volunteers and members, is readily do-
able.  

 As a start, we were very pleased with the 
success of our grand opening in September.  
Over 125 people from all over the state 
attended the ribbon cutting ceremony and 
open house to peruse just a portion of the 
vast memorabilia collection from 70-year 
GAR collector Don Limpert and others who 
have provided us with artifacts, and to see 
the actual meeting hall where over 400 Eaton 
Rapids area Union Civil War Veterans met 
from 1886 to 1924. 

 

Unfortunately, just as we got off to such a 
great start, reality has hit us.  As with most 
older buildings, things can and do go wrong 
(usually at the most inopportune times). The 
127-year old GAR Memorial Hall and Museum 
building is no different, with one of two 
furnaces dying just after our grand opening 
and just before the cold weather hits. It is 
estimated that it will cost just under $2,700 to 
replace the 20-year old downstairs furnace.  
Such a circumstance greatly focused interest 
even more in the need for donations and more 
new members to help rebuild this big hit on 
our treasury.   

Consequently, if you know of anyone who is 
interested in helping to support the GAR  
Memorial Hall and Museum, we would 
strongly encourage you to please pass on this 
newsletter with the information on how to join.  

 Finally, we feel very fortunate to have avail-
able to us several volunteers to help out with 

A Message from the PresidentA Message from the PresidentA Message from the PresidentA Message from the President    

Volunteer Spotlight on: 

Eli Cook 

Elizabeth Cook 
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Grand Army of the Republic Memorial Hall & Museum 

224 S. Main St.  

Eaton Rapids, Mi.  48827 


